
Dear Students,  

 

Obuda University announces a scholarship for the first semester of the 2025/2026 academic year 

for students enrolled in any programme and studying under any working schedule.  

 

The scholarship is open to students with active status at Obuda University who have a child in their 

care, and are either:  

 

 receiving infant care allowance (CSED), or  

 receiving childcare benefit (GYES), or  

 receiving child-raising support (GYET), or  

 receiving childcare allowance (GYED)  

 

The eligibility requirements for the scholarship are:  

 

 active student status in the first semester of the 2025/2026 academic year, 

 proof of eligibility with a document issued by a Hungarian authority. 

 Applicants must submit the “OE-0083 - Declaration for applying for a scholarship 

related to the use of child care benefits” form in the NEPTUN system. 

 

The deadline for submission is October 05, 2025.  

 

The amount of the scholarship is 10,000 HUF, which is expected to be paid in November 2025. The 

deadline for the decision on the application is October 14, 2025.  

 

In the case of infant care allowance (CSED), childcare benefit (GYES), childcare allowance (GYED), 

and child-rearing support (GYET), eligibility must be certified with a certificate or decision issued 

by the authority disbursing the support (local branches of the Hungarian State Treasury or 

government offices).  

 

The document must contain the following information:  

 

 the name and personal identification data of the student (place and date of birth, mother's  

name),  

 the fact that the applicant is entitled to infant care allowance (CSED) or childcare allowance 

(GYED) or childcare benefit (GYES) or child-raising support (GYET) on September 1st, 2025.  

 

Budapest, 17th of September 2025  

 

Yours sincerely,  

Prof. Dr. Enikő Maior  

Vice Rector responsible for Education  

 

Directorate-General for Education  

Obuda Univesity 




